HARVARD COLLEGE OBSERVATORY
CAMBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS

26 April 1339

Ur. Grote Reber
212 West Seminary Street
Wheaton, Illinois

Dear Mr. Reber:

I have not answered your letter sooner becsasuse
I have very little to say. There is no doubt taat the
process you discuss is a possible one, but the arguments
I have mentioned before have to be carefully considered.
lost important of all is the accumulation of careful ob-
servations. I hope that you can contimue with your ex-
cellent work. ~

I may say that some theoretical work has been
done by some of the Harvard physicists but I do not know
exactly mhat they have concluded. Also some observatioral
work (intermediate in frequency between yours and Jangky's)
is being vnlanned by a graduate student in physics.

Sincerely yours,

ol & Wbl

Fred L. Whipple



